
MAID SEASON 1 EPISODE 2 

DANIELLE SEES ALEX RETURNING FROM COURT 

DANIELLE 
Hey, how’d it go? Uh…Alex. Alex. Are you okay? Those 
fuckers. How long did the court say he gets her? How 
Long? 

ALEX 
A week 

DANIELLE 
Seven Days? Girl, that’s not bad. I heard so much worse 
than that. Seven - - You could do seven days. That’s like 
seven sleeps right? Do you get to see her at least? 

ALEX 
For bath time. 

DANIELLE 
That’s good Mama. They don’t always do that, you know. 
Court gave me no visitation rights the fist time I left 
Carl. Calling me unfit. Those suits can say whatever they 
want, but you are a great mom. 

ALEX 
No, I never should have left 

DANIELLE 
Yes you should have  

ALEX 
He’s a great dad. He’s a great dad and Maddy adores him. 
They’re home right now snuggling together and I’m alone 
in a shelter I don’t belong in. 

DANIELLE 
You’re here because he abused you. 

ALEX 
He didn’t abuse me. He punched a wall besides my head, 
and I didn’t do anything about it, and I didn’t file a 
police report and I didn’t call the cops. 

DANIELLE 
Fuck the police report. Punching the wall next to you is 
emotional abuse. Before they bite, they bark. Before they 



hit you, they hit near you. Next time it was going to be 
your face and you know that. 

ALEX 
I don’t know what I know 

DANIELLE 
Okay, all right, stop it. Come here, look at me. Hey. 
Look at me. Look at this. You see that? This motherfucker 
tired to strangle me. You think it started out like that? 
You think on our first date, he was all “pass the salt. 
Someday I’m gonna strangle you girl”? No. It grows, like 
mould.  

ALEX 
I lost Maddy. 

DANIELLE 
Okay, were getting up. Come on, you’ve gotta get up now. 
Come on. Lets go. Oh, you think I don’t know this carpet? 
I’ve been on this carpet. I’ve lost weeks of my life to 
this carpet. And you gotta get up off this carpet Alex, 
and you gotta fight. Come on, vamonos, let’s go. Get up. 
Get up. Get up! I can slap you, Bitch, ‘cause we’re in a 
DV shelter, but you gotta get up. GET UP! 

ALEX 
Fuck, okay. Okay. 

DANIELLE 
Get up! ‘Cause seven days is not that long okay. You 
gotta get yourself a DV advocate. You’ve gotta file an 
account of abuse for the court. You gotta get your ducks 
rowed up. But instead you’re lying here.  

ALEX 
Yeah, um…They’re just not going to listen to me so… 

DANIELLE 
Oh look at you. “They’re not going to listen to me”. 
Wine, wine, wine. Get angry! You need to dig in there, 
and pull that shit out Mama! What he did to you was 
fucked up! And you better start getting mad as shit about 
it. Okay you know what? I’m going to fucking help you. 
All right? I’m gonna…Lets see. Just tell me one thing 
you’re angry about. Just one thing that pisses you off.  

ALEX 
Um… 



DANIELLE 
Could be anything. Whatever you want.  

ALEX 
I appreciate what you’re doing…  

DANIELLE 
No, no, no, no, no, you gotta tell me one thing you’re 
angry about. Anything. – Quick 

ALEX 
I’m, um…Regina pisses me off. 

DANIELLE 
Great, who’s Regina? 

ALEX 
I cleaned her house on Fisher Island, and um, she refused 
to pay me then I lost my job. 

DANIELLE 
So you did the work and she didn’t pay you? MY god, I bet 
she lives in a gorgeous-ass house too. In her LuLuLemon 
pants. With her KitchenAid Standing mixer. That must make 
you really angry. 

ALEX 
Yeah 

DANIELLE 
Good. Get your coat. Let’s go. We’re pulling up. That 
bitch is going to pay you…Lets go. 


